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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

 

   The reviews are in… AALL in Portland was very energizing!  By my unofficial count, 20 

NJLLA members attended the conference.  I hope everyone took advantage of the 

opportunities to evolve professionally and found time to explore the beautiful Pacific 

Northwest. 

 

Congratulations to NJLLA member, Joni Cassidy. Joni’s company, Cassidy Cataloguing 

Services, received the AALL Best New Product Award for 2007. Cassidy’s winning product is 

their WLX Cataloging Record Service (WLX E Treatise Collection, Lexis II Primary Sources, and 

Westlaw IV Journals & Law Reviews.)  Joni advises that they are very proud and honored to 

have been nominated and chosen for this award.   

 

Fall is approaching quickly and our calendars are filling up quickly also.  NJLLA Vice 

President, Marlene Gebauer, and Outreach Education Committee Co-Chair, Kathy Agno, will 

lead our September program on innovating your library’s educational programs.  As you know, 

mandatory attorney CLE is under consideration in New Jersey, making this is a timely topic for 

law librarians. 

 

 

Janice Schouten 

NJLLA President 


